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 Term 4 Week 4 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Term 4 Calendar  2022 

 

8/11,15/11  & 22/11 Kinder Orientation 

11/11 PSSA Gala Day 

15/11 Stage 1 Excursion to Warragamba 

15/11 P & C Meeting 

16/11 Nepean CAPA Music Students Visit 

23/11 Student Leader Speeches 

1/12 Last Scripture - Combined Service 

7/12 Presentation Day 

8/12 Year 6 Farewell 

12/12 Semester 2 Reports Home 

12/12 Christmas Concert 

16/12 Year 6 Graduation 

16/12 Year 6 Arch 

16/12 Last Day of Term 4 for Students  
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Penrith Valley Public Speaking Competition 
Congratulations to Ruby M, Misha M, Laura R and Findlay T who represented Leonay PS last week at this Public 
Speaking competition. Laura came 2nd in the year 5 section and this week competed in the Grand Final. 
 
I am very pleased to announce that Laura presented and delivered a very moving speech on Wednesday, that 
resulted in her winning the overall Year 5 section. This is a magnificent effort, and she thoroughly deserves this. 
Well done Laura! 
 
Community Service Award 
Congratulations to Chloe S who was nominated by Leonay PS staff to receive a Rotary Community   Service 
award. Chloe, her mum and I attended a special presentation dinner on Tuesday night at Emu Plains Sports Club. 
Chloe has worked tirelessly during her time at Leonay PS in many capacities including representing the school in 
choir and dance and volunteering to work as a Book Buddies tutor and run Interest Groups during Long Play ses-
sions. Congratulations Chloe on this well-deserved achievement. 
 
Christmas Concert Monday 12 December - Save the date!! 
We are looking forward to holding our annual Christmas Concert on the school oval once again. Each class will 
prepare a Christmas Item for the concert and there will be some other special items included as well. The night 
will begin at 6pm. More information will be sent out closer to the date. 
 
Colour Run 
Thank you to the Leonay Community (and beyond) for your continued support and amazing donations to the 
school Colour Run. It is a magnificent effort for a little community. The money raised (combined with a P and C 
donation) will be used to add more fixed playground equipment in the playground.  
 
Kindergarten 2023 
Next week we welcome our new Kinders for 2023 on site for their first orientation session. Thank you to Ms 
Rothwell and our wonderful office staff for all their hard work and organisation of this. The next two sessions will 
be Tuesday 15 November and Tuesday 22 November.  It is not too late to enrol your child for next year. Please 
contact the office immediately to organise the paperwork.  
 
Enrolments for 2023 
Please return the information slip at the end of the newsletter if: 
 

 Your family is definitely moving and your children won’t return to Leonay PS in 2023. 
 Your child is attending another school eg private, opportunity class 
 Your family will be on holidays and may return late in Term 1 2023. 
 

Thank you for your assistance in this important matter. 
 

1,2,3 Magic 
At Leonay PS we use 1,2,3 Magic in our classrooms with our students. I have attached to the newsletter 
today information regarding free parent sessions being run about 1,2,3 Magic. You are welcome to    
register and find out more about the program  
 
P & C Meeting 
Final meeting - Tuesday 15 November, commencing at 7pm in the library. Thank you to all members of the P and 
C and other volunteers who have helped raise money this year through various events that were held. It is great-
ly appreciated by everyone. 
 
Next Assembly 
Friday 11 November at 2pm. Maximum 2 adults per family may attend. 

 

Miss Payne 
Principal 
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Selective High School Information for Year 7 placement in 2024 
 

Applications for selective high school placement are considered on the basis of the Selective High School Placement 
Test results. The Selective High School Placement Test will be held on Thursday 4 May 2023. 
If you would like to have your child considered for Year 7 selective high school entry in 2024, you need to apply on 
the internet using a valid email address (not the student’s email address). 
Detailed instructions on how to apply and the link to the online form is available now to view at                          
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7. 
 

Student Holidays 
If you are planning a holiday during school term, you must request an Application for Travel from the office.  Any 
leave taken without the Principal’s approval will be marked as not approved by the school and will be marked as un-
justified. These forms must be completed prior and not retrospectively. This is a Departmental requirement. There 
are exceptions for funerals or bereavement where a student may have to travel during school term. 
 

Rock and Water 
In Rock and Water this term the students have been learning about how we always have a choice. This has been 
done through playing different games where the students switch between being firm, like a rock and flexible like 
water.  One phrase that we have taken time to reflect on is: 
 

When I lose my basis, I have lost my balance 
When I lose my balance, I lose my self -control 

And when I lose my self –control, I risk losing everything. 
 

This program has been designed to teach the students that they are in control of the way that they act and respond 
in any situation. It has been great to see how the students have been engaging with the Rock and Water program. I 
encourage you to ask your kids to demonstrate one of the games they have learnt and then ask them what that has 
taught them about living with others. 
 

Mr Irvine 



 

Buring Avenue, Leonay  NSW  2750 
Phone: 4735 5999 or 4735 5851 Fax: 4735 6373 Email: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au           Website: http://www.leonay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
School Security No: 1300 880 021 



 

Buring Avenue, Leonay  NSW  2750 
Phone: 4735 5999 or 4735 5851 Fax: 4735 6373 Email: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au           Website: http://www.leonay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
School Security No: 1300 880 021 



 

Buring Avenue, Leonay  NSW  2750 
Phone: 4735 5999 or 4735 5851 Fax: 4735 6373 Email: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au           Website: http://www.leonay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
School Security No: 1300 880 021 



 

Buring Avenue, Leonay  NSW  2750 
Phone: 4735 5999 or 4735 5851 Fax: 4735 6373 Email: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au           Website: http://www.leonay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
School Security No: 1300 880 021 


